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ISLE OF ANGLESEY COUNTY COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting held on 2 February 2017

PRESENT:  Councillor Robert G Parry OBE FRAgS (Chair)
Councillor Richard Owain Jones (Vice-Chair)

Councillors R Dew, Jim Evans, Ann Griffith, John Griffith, 
K P Hughes, T Ll Hughes MBE, Vaughan Hughes, 
Llinos Medi Huws, A M Jones, G O Jones, R Ll Jones, 
R.Meirion Jones, Alun W Mummery, Dylan Rees, J A Roberts, 
Nicola Roberts, Alwyn Rowlands and Ieuan Williams

IN ATTENDANCE: Chief Executive,
Assistant Chief Executive (Partnerships, Community and Service 
Improvement),
Head of Democratic Services,
Legal Services Manager (RJ),
Committee Officer (MEH).

ALSO PRESENT: Commander Steve Heneghan, Deputy Naval Regional 
Commander Wales & Western England,
Mr. David Alexander, Representative of the Royal Navy on 
Anglesey.

APOLOGIES: Councillors Lewis Davies, Jeffrey M. Evans, Victor Hughes, 
Carwyn Jones, H E Jones, Raymond Jones,  P S Rogers and 
Dafydd Rhys Thomas.

1. DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

Councillor R.A. Dew declared a personal interest with regard to Item 3.

2. TO RECEIVE ANY ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE CHAIRPERSON, LEADER 
OF THE COUNCIL OR THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE 

The Chair referred to the recent decision of the former Councillor Mr. Derlwyn R. 
Hughes who had decided to steps down last month as an Elected Member after 
receiving medical advice.  Mr. Derlwyn Rees Hughes represented the Moelfre Ward 
after being elected onto the former Borough Council in 1989.
He was the Portfolio Holder for Leisure and more recently the Chair of the 
Partnership and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.

The Chair said that Mr. Derlwyn R. Hughes was a highly regarded Elected Member 
and wished him well in the future.  
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The Chair reminded the Council that the Chairman’s Charity Evening is to be held 
at the Breeze Hill Hotel, Benllech on Friday, 24 March, 2017 at 7.00 p.m.

3. FREEDOM OF THE COUNTY TO THE ROYAL NAVY SUBMARINE SERVICE 

The Chair welcomed Commander Steve Heneghan, Deputy Naval Regional 
Commander Wales & Western England and Mr. David Alexander, Representative 
of the Royal Navy on Anglesey.

Submitted – a report by the Head of Democratic Services in relation to the granting 
of the Freedom of the County to The Royal Navy Submarine Service.

In December 2013 the County Council approved the following Notice of Motion :-

“We, the undersigned, request that the Isle of Anglesey County Council grant the 
Freedom of the County to the Royal Navy and the Merchant Navy Association.  
This is in recognition of keeping sea lanes safe, the trade that exists between the 
United Kingdom and the rest of the World.  This granting of the Freedom should be 
seen as an event to commemorate the Great War of 1914 – 1918 and the 70th 
Anniversary of the Battle of the Atlantic.”

It was noted that to confer the Freedom of the County requires particular protocols 
and procedures and a ceremonial occasion organised to meet certain criteria.  The 
following procedures would be necessary :-

A report submitted to a Special Meeting of the Council which recommends that, 
using its powers under S.249 of the Local Government Act 1972, the Council 
should consider offering the Freedom of the County to the Royal Navy Submarine 
Service.  A two thirds majority of the Council is required in order to pass the 
resolution and uniformed representatives of the Royal Navy Submarine Service 
would be present in order to accept the offer on behalf of the Royal Navy.  

Councillor Aled M. Jones gave the history of the Royal Navy and the links with the 
Isle of Anglesey and the North Wales coastline.  He made reference to the 
Submarine Service and the history of courageous acts during both World Wars.  He 
referred to Mr. William Williams from Amlwch who received the Victoria Cross for 
gallantry when serving as a seaman in the Royal Navy during the First World War.

The Royal Navy and Merchant Navy worked successfully together during the 
Falklands conflict in 1982.  A local Amlwch man Lieutenant Keith Mills of the Royal 
Marines was instrumental in defending South Georgia during the Falklands War.  

Councillor R.Ll. Jones said that the Royal Navy Submarine Service has strong links 
with Holyhead.  He referred to HMS Thetis which tragically sank off the coast of 
Anglesey in 1939 with the loss of 99 lives.  The great dignity shown by the people 
of Holyhead was immense and the young men were buried with full naval honours 
at Maeshyfryd Cemetery in Holyhead.  

It was RESOLVED unanimously that the Isle of Anglesey County Council 
grants the Freedom of the County to the Royal Navy Submarine Service and 
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that arrangements be made to organise the Freedom of the County Ceremony 
in Holyhead on the last weekend in June, 2018.  

The Chair invited Commander Steve Heneghan to address the meeting.

Commander Heneghan said that on behalf of the First Sea Lord and Chief Of Naval 
Staff Lord Admiral Sir Philip Jones KCB ADC he was delighted to accept the formal 
proposal of the honour of the Freedom of the County of the Isle of Anglesey on 
behalf of the Submarine Service.   He said that there have been long associations 
between the Royal Navy and the North Wales coast and particularly the Island of 
Anglesey for many years.  

The meeting concluded at 11.20 am

COUNCILLOR ROBERT G. PARRY OBE FRAgS
CHAIR


